
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
Brothers, 
        In October the Church begins a special YEAR OF FAITH. As Pope Benedict XVI reminds us, “faith grows 
when it is lived as an experience of love received and when it is communicated as an experience of grace and joy.” 
       As our theme for the year “Focus on Faith” continues, let us join Our Holy Father as he has proclaimed a 
YEAR OF FAITH from October 2012 to November 2013, the feast of Christ the King. Pope Benedict XVI de-
scribes this YEAR as “a summons to an authentic and renewal conversion to the Lord” It is hoped that the Lord will 
increase your faith and enable you always to live by FAITH. 
       Thank you to everyone who stepped up to help out with our annual Intellectual Disabilities Drive tag days. I 
would like to thank our ID committee of Mike McMahon(DGK), Randy Baker(Chair), Bob Gedmin, Tony Beaudette
(Advocate) and Tom Lazzara for all their hard work. Final Tag Day numbers should be ready by the October business 
meeting. We would like to make the ID Drive a year-long part of our charity giving. Please consider taking a canister 
and tootsie rolls to your place of business or work to help raise additional funds. Also, you can purchase a sleeve (of 
50). Great to hand out at Halloween. The donation of $10 will go directly to the ID Drive. 
       October brings on some big events. Our Columbus Day Mass and march to the park will take place October 8th. 
Also, as part of our goal to “Focus on our Faith” our social meeting this month will focus on a Family Rosary Night. 
All are invited. Please spread the word and invite families to partake in the Rosary with us. Please see the newsletter for 
further information. 
       Finally, on October 12 and 13 we will be hosting our first ever Oktoberfest. The committee has been working 
very hard to prepare for this event. It should be a fun-filled two days. Please support this endeavor by selling tickets in 
advance or by volunteering your time as best you can. You can contact Randy Baker rlbaker27@gmail.com  to volun-
teer or sign up at the business meeting in October. Please see the newsletter for further details. 
       Have you attended a business or social meeting lately? We need everyone’s support to keep our council vibrant. 
“If everyone does a little, no one has to do a lot.” 

PRESERVING OUR PAST- FORGING OUR FUTURE 
CENTERED ON THE EUCHARIST 

 
“OUR LADY OF FATIMA” 

 PRAY FOR US 
 

“OUR LADY OF ALL NATIONS” 
PRAY FOR US 

Vivat Jesus! 
Ken Kudla 
Grand Knight 
pkkudla@comcast.net 
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Vocation Raffle Drive 
 

Thank You to all who have supported the vocation 
raffle.  We have raised nearly $1000 for the seminari-
ans of our local parishes.  The deadline for the raffle 
this year will be Thursday, November 1st at the busi-
ness meeting.  Vocation raffle books are still avail-
able and if anyone would like additional books 
please contact Brian Marier our 2012 Vocation 
Chairman at bemarier@att.net Phone 847-229-9598. 

  Recycling Avenue   
                                                                                                                                                                               
We are collecting small electronic items such as cellu-
lar and cordless phones, laptops, ink cartridges, digi-
tal cameras, calculators, etc. The items will be taken 
and recycled by RECYCLING AVENUE, an or-
ganization that provides job opportunities for the 
physically challenged. For more information, check 
out their website at www.recyclingavenue.com 
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Council Officers 

Grand Knight - Ken Kudla  847-358-2862                      

Deputy Grand Knight - Mike McMahon   847-391-5073               

Chancellor - Mike McNicholas   847-368-0321                        

Warden - Ray Cordell    847-255-9381                            

Recorder - Brian Marier   847-229-9598                                                 

Financial Secretary - Chuck Tomasek 847-394-1340       

Treasurer -Ed Mann   847-392-2964                             

Advocate -Tony Beaudette  847-394-8925                      

Inside Guard - John Selzer  847-635-8435 x22                      

Outside Guard - Mike Harte  773-909-0102             

Outside Guard—Joe Kramer  847-890-0304                 

First Year Trustee - Randy Baker  847-255-6503                

Second Year Trustee - Scott Baxendale 847-909-3723                  

Third Year Trustee- Mark Stastny  847-632-1630                                  

Lecturer - Ed Smetana   847-253-9419                                           

Church Director—Tarry Hoskins  847-670-1061                              

Chaplain - Fr. Jerry Jacob (St. Edna) 847-398-3362 x311         

Chaplain-(Ad Hoc) Deacon Joseph Yannotta  847-537-4730                 

Deputy Grand Knight’s Report 

At the September business meeting 
the following was approved. 

$100 to the "Callan Baxendale Baxendale 
Benevolent Fund" 
Purpose:   Fund raiser for a family mem-
ber of Scott Baxendale who will have 
open heart surgery. 
Comment:   The donation also allows 
Holy Rosary to be a hole sponsor.   Said 
info will be posted to a related website. 
The fund raiser is a golf outing in Colum-
bia Station, Ohio.   (Recommended by 
Scott Baxendale) 
  
$150 to "The Women's Center" 
Purpose:  Fund for Baby Eliana 
Comment: Members of the Northwest 
Families for Life demonstrate every 
Thursday at Forest View Clinic, an abor-
tion mill in Des Plaines, and try to per-
suade women, seeking an abortion, 
against killing their unborn babies. Most 
times their efforts are ignored, 6 to 15 
unborn babies are killed there each week; 
but every so often, a miracle occurs and a 
Forest View client Chooses Life because 
of the efforts of NWFL and The 
Women’s Center.  Such was the case, last 
December, and beautiful Eliana was born 
on July 12th. Her mother Veronica, has 
two children and is separated from her 
husband. She has very little money for 
rent, clothes and food, but she does have 
a beautiful 6 pound, 9 ounce miracle baby 
who needs food clothes and diapers. The 
donation will be administered by the 
Women’s Center. (Recommended by Al 
Vermiglio, Sue & Jim McPherrin ) 

  
Charitable recommendation can be made 
by any Council member.  This request is 
to be in writing.  For a form, contact one 
of the Charity Committee members, 
Tim Downey, Bob Gedmin, Al Vermig-
lio, Bob Koscielniak, Jim McPherrin or 
Mike McMahon.  The committee meets 
the last Thursday of the month. 

Ladies Auxiliary 

President, Terry Peterson                847-394-0469                                                                                       
Vice-President, Pat Sordyl                           847-394-3307                                                                               
Secretary, Sue McMahon                             847-391-5073                                                                                                
Treasurer, Brigid Devery                             847-253-1754                                                                                                  
Trustee, Maureen Sharkey                           847-394-1941                                                                                                   
Trustee, Barb Vincenzo                               847-398-3947                                                                                                
Trustee, Pat Barrett                                     847-577-9719  

Seton Assembly                                                                                                                       
                                                                                               

Seton Assembly Officers 

Navigator           Bob Koscielniak         847-840-1174                                                          
Captain              Dennis Gawlik            847-252-4845                              
Comptroller       Dean Sordyl                847-394-3307                               
Purser                Mike McMahon          847-391-5073 



OCTOBER 1ST DEGREE 

We will be holding a 1st Degree on October 4th at the Business Meeting. Membership growth must be a 
perennial concern. As membership increases, so too does our ability to reach out and render greater charita-
ble and volunteer service to our communities and the Catholic Church. 

This is a great time to be a Knight. Please invite an eligible Catholic man to join our Order on October 4th. 

"ONE MEMBER, PER COUNCIL, PER MONTH, EVERY COUNCIL ACTIVE" 

THE BAR WILL BE CLOSED WHILE THE BUSINESS MEETING IS IN PROGRESS!!! 

Chancellor’s Report 
 

1) Monday Night Football is weekly throughout the season.  $5.00 covers unlimited draft beer, soda, and 
snacks.  Bring family members, friends, neighbors and prospective Knights.  MUST be 21 to enter.  Volun-
teers are needed!!!  2) October 12 & 13.  Oktoberfest which is a Council Fundraising event.  3) October So-
cial Meeting will be on October 18.  Dinner at 6:45PM and Family Rosary Night will start at 7:30PM.          
4) “Knight of Patriotism” is on October 27th.  Proceeds benefit Salute, Inc.  5) Mark your calendars for the 
Annual Turkey Shoot which will be held during the November Social Meeting at the hall.                                                                                                                                                       

As always, volunteers are needed for events.  Sign up sheets will be available at the sign-in desk. 
 
THE BAR WILL BE CLOSED WHILE THE BUSINESS MEETING IS IN PROGRESS!!! 
 
A side note:  Tuxedo rentals are available from the Men’s Wearhouse for any Third Degree Knight partici-
pating in the next three (3) Fourth Degree Exemplifications.  Information regarding the rentals is available 
from the  Chancellor. 

Warden’s Report 
Brother Knights, 
 
On Monday September  6, 2012, we were honored to welcome four new members into the 1st Degree. Please welcome 
Dick Clark, Patrick Reidy, Dave Chaplin and Robert Kicinski  to the Knights of Columbus and Council 4483.  
 
I would also like to personally thank the entire degree team for their outstanding work and providing a memorable  
and moving experience for the candidates and those observers present. On October 4th  at 7:30PM, we will once again 
ask them to perform the rituals of the 1st Degree for incoming candidates. Please feel free to invite any practicing 
Catholic male over 18 to join the Knights and participate in the October 4th, 1st Degree exemplification. They can con-
tact me via email at scuba24@wideopenwest.com. 
 
In the coming months, we would like to begin to implement a mentoring program for new Knights and new members 
of our council that promotes our values on unity and fraternity.. Very often the Knight that sponsors a new member 
will serve as a mentor, but that is not always possible or practical. In that case we would ask a current member to vol-
unteer to maintain contact with a gentleman new to the council, and remain in touch with them especially during their 
first year as a Knight. The goal is to make the new member more comfortable with our council, and to ensure they stay 
actively involved. We all remember what it was like to be the “new guy”. There will be more information on this pro-
gram in the near future. 
Fraternally yours, 
Warden Ray Cordell 

mailto:scuba24@wideopenwest.com


Church Director 
 

Visit the Sick 
 

Four seriously ill brothers: Al Eberhardt, Bob Gaudio, Fred Sharkey and John Morrow were visited. Please 
advise of any other brother who should be visited. 
 

Columbus Day and Fatima Anniversary October 8th  
 

Monday October 8th we will hold our 4th procession to the park. We will begin with a Mass in the Hall by 
Father Jerry Jacobs at 9:00AM followed by refreshments-coffee, juice and “donuts”. Baked good donations 
are appreciated.  At 10:15AM we will begin our procession to North Park for recitation of the rosary. After-
wards, we will return to the hall at 11:15AM. 
 

Corporate Communion October 28th  
 

The corporate communion rotates back to Our Lady of Wayside October 28th at the 9:45AM mass. All 
brother Knights and families are urged to attend. Please make this a massive showing of solidarity.  Wear 
your KC shirts. 
 

Thanksgiving Memoriam Mass November 22nd 
 

The memoriam Mass will held at St. Edna’s church at 9:00AM on November 22nd. Farther Jerry Jacob will 
preside. We will have reserved pews and will stand fast after mass as the rest of the congregation files out. 
We will then have the traditional reading of our departed brother Knights and their wives. Upon comple-
tion of the reading we will go into the hall for refreshments at a reserved area. 
 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF VENUE FOR THE MASS 
 

FAMILY ROSARY NIGHT 

 

SPONSORED BY 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS HOLY ROSARY COUNCIL 

 

THURSDAY OCTOBER 18, 7:30 PM 

Knights of Columbus Hall 

15 N Hickory, Arlington Heights 

                                                 

Receive a Rosary 

A copy of St Louis de Monfort’s book 

“The Secret of the Rosary”  

available for each family 

 

Dinner of mac and cheese and hot dogs will be served from 6:45 PM to    

7:15 PM 

Questions? Call Ed and Virginia Mann 847-392-2964 



Remember in Prayer       
 
We all know someone who is in need of, or can use, 
prayers.  Let us all remember those listed below as 
well: 
 
John Bauer       Ray Check        Marilyn Dockus        
Al Eberhardt     Joe Elsey          Robert Gaudio           
Cathy Morrow  John Morrow    Deacon Bill Reinert                   
Fred Sharkey 
 

Family of Michael Hermes  
Family of Ed Majewski            

                    
Please pray for the nearly 106,000 innocent babies 
who will be killed in the US, this month, by abor-
tions.    
      
In addition, let us not forget all of our United States 
Military troops in harm’s way, and all of the victims 
of natural disasters. 
 

All deceased Knights and their families 

Council Poker:  Three Down, One to Go! 
 

We had our first three poker events of the year 
and have raised $5,480 for charity. Poker events 
continue to generate smaller surpluses.  The 
September event only generated $1,398. Our 
final event will be held at the Meridian on Oc-
tober 22nd. Because the economy has been 
tough, we may have to look at raising money 
for charity in other ways as well. Our donations 
last year were at record high levels. Our gifts to 
various charities, Clearbrook dance expenses 
and Salute have totaled $8,327. As charity is our 
first principle, it is hoped that we will not have 
to decrease our charitable gifts. 

We are always in the need for help. If you are 
interested in helping please contact Jeff Wil-
liams at jeff@bizstarters.com  No poker experi-
ence required. 

Council Rosary                                                               
Please join us at the Hall for the Rosary on the second 

Tuesday of the month at 7:30 PM. 

Volunteers are needed to help with the monthly Rosary 
Night. This could be a good way for inactive Knights to 
meet people and give an hour per month during those 
months when they are available.  Call Ed Mann at 847-
392-2964 for details                                                                          

Free blessed plastic rosaries are available for families, 
parishes, schools, hospitals, nursing homes, etc.  Call Ed 
Mann, 847-392-2964.  Quantities greater than 20 rosaries 
may require 7 days notice. 

Lucky Bucks  

The Lucky Bucks winners for Sept 2012: 
 

James Nix 
Sippi Chiappetta     

Mrs. L. R. Schoenfeld  

Points to Ponder                                                         

People go abroad to wonder at the height of moun-
tains… and they pass by themselves without won-
dering.  (St. Augustine) 

If a bad person wrongs you, forgive the person les                                                                                                  
there be two bad people. (Anonymous) 

We can't live on the mountain top: without the val-
leys, the view from the heights wouldn't inspire. 

Let go, Let God. 

Council Shirts                                                                                               
 

Council Polo Type S/S Shirts available starting 
at $28.00 depending on size, with L/S Sweat-

shirt style shirts available, Please contact 
Brother Frank Weisser at                                   
f-weisser@comcast.net   

mailto:jeff@bizstarters.com


Tidbits 
 

At the August business meeting 42 members attended including your officers. At the September business 
meeting 52 members attended including your officers and 4 newly installed members. 

Our membership goal from Supreme for this fraternal year is 31 new members. Are you willing to help us 
achieve this goal? Please try to recruit at least one new member. 

Remember that toiletries and pull tabs are needed and collected at each business meeting by PGK and Trus-
tee Mark Stastny. 

Council Poker at the Meridian is October 22nd from 2PM-11PM. The money we make goes into our char-
ity fund.  

Ladies Auxiliary News 
 

Save the date!  
The Ladies Auxiliary presents:  

   
Holiday Shopping Extravaganza!  

Location:  KC Hall  
 Saturday, Nov. 17  
10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

More information in next newsletter 
 

We will have a bake sale and are looking 
for volunteers to bake and work. 

 
For inquiries about being a crafter or to recommend a vendor, 

please contact Micki Naylor at (847)394-8958. 



Benefiting the Knights of Columbus and their Charities 

 
The Knights of Columbus  
Invite you to celebrate… 

 

Music 

Dancing  

German Beer  

Food                  

Brats and 

Schnitzel 

50/50 Raffle 
 

 

Friday, October 12, from 6 p.m. to 11:30 p.m. 

Saturday, October 13, from 3:00 p.m. To 11:30 p.m. 

$10 admission in advance 

$15 at the door 
 

Order Tickets by Mail by 10/05/2012

 
Make Check payable to: Knights of Columbus, 

c/o Randy Baker 1205 Woodview Dr., Prospect Heights, IL 60070 
For additional inquiries email us at: oktoberfest4483@gmail.com 

 

For Ticket Sales & Event Information Visit 

http://www.KofC4483.org                                             
(click on the Oktoberfest Icon on home page) 

Knights of             
Columbus 

15 North Hickory 
Arlington 

Heights, IL 

Friday   Saturday 
10/12     10/13 

  

______ 

  

x 

  

$10 

  

= 

  

________ 

Circle Date You 

will Attend 

Number of 
Tickets 

  Cost per 
Ticket 

  Total Cost 

mailto:oktoberfest4483@gmail.com
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ST. ELIZABETH ANN SETON ASSEMBLY  
               #2411 of  the KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, 

is proud to host our 
5TH  ANNUAL KNIGHT OF PATRIOTISM 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
fund raiser to benefit 

 
SALUTE, INC., a 501 (c)(3) not for profit organization, 

that passionately pursues meeting the financial, physical and emotional needs of  
military service members, veterans and their families. 

 
The event will be held at 

 
St. Joseph the Worker’s Social Hall, 181 W. Dundee Road, Wheeling, IL, 60090 

(The hall, with ample parking available, is located behind St. Joseph the Worker Church.) 
 

The evening will feature a buffet dinner, horse racing, live/silent auction and dancing to music by the  
“Sound of the Big Bands” seventeen piece orchestra. 

 
 Cost: $30 per person, $280 per table for 10 (Cash Bar) 

Cutoff Date for Dinner Reservations is October 17, 2012 
SEATING IS LIMITED…do not delay making your reservations! 

 
5:30 p.m. Welcome Social Hour, Silent Auction 

                6:30 p.m. Buffet Dinner                                                                                                                                                                                  
  7:30 p.m. Horse Racing, Live Auction 

9:00 p.m. – 12:00 a.m. Big Band music and dancing 
9:30 p.m.  Silent Auction Tables Close 

(Winning auction bids will require payment by cash or check only.) 
 
 
 
 

For more information, contact any of the following Seton Assembly Members: 
 

 

Bob Koscielniak Event Chairman 847-840-1174 

John Heydt Regina Council 4837 708-712-8975 

Mike McMahon Holy Rosary Council 4483 847-391-5073 

Michael Bryscan Our Lady of the Grove Council 13448 847-821-7650 

Dennis Gawlik Mount Prospect Council 6481 847-253-4845 



Monday  1    7:00 PM        Bears@Cowboys 
 
Thursday  4      7:30 PM        Business Meeting  
               First Degree 
               Cardinals@Rams 
 
Monday      8     Columbus Day        
    9:00 AM      Mass              
               March to the Park 
      6:30 PM       Communications  
                        Meeting 
        7:00 PM        Monday Night  
                        Football 
 
Tuesday      9         7:30 PM      Recitation of the  
                       Rosary 
 
Thursday    11     7:30 PM       Sword & Baldric 
              Steelers@Titans 
 
Friday        12   6:00—11:30PM   Oktoberfest 
 
Saturday    13   3:00 –11:30 PM  Oktoberfest 
 

Monday      15       7:00 PM        Broncos@Chargers 
 
Tuesday     16        7:30 PM        Seton Assembly 
                        
Thursday   18        7:30 PM       Social Meeting 
                  Family Rosary Night 
                   Seahawks@49ers 
 
Monday    22  2:00-11:00 PM  Poker at the Meridian 
 7:00 PM      Lions@Bears 
 
Thursday   25         7:00 PM     Charity Meeting 
                              7:30 PM     Officers Meeting 
             Buccaneers@Vikings 
 
Saturday     27               Knight of Patriotism 
 
Monday    29         7:00 PM    Monday Night Foot-
ball                49ers@Cardinals  
 
Tuesday   30          7:15 PM    Building Corp. 
 
Wednesday  31                       Halloween          

October Calendar of Events 

November Calendar of Events 

Thursday     1     7:30 PM       Business Meeting  
            Chiefs @ Chargers 
 
Sunday        4               Daylight Savings Time Ends 
 
Monday       5      7:00 PM   Monday Night Football    
     Eagles@Saints 
 
Thursday     8    7:30 PM       Sword & Baldric 
               Colts@Jaguars 
 
Sunday        11                        Veteran’s Day 
                            7:30 PM     Sunday Night Football 
                                               Bears@Texans 
 
Monday      12    6:30 PM Communications Meeting 
  7:30 PM     Monday Night Football 
                                                 Chiefs@Steelers  
 
Tuesday      13      7:30 PM       Recitation of the  
                       Rosary 
 
                        

Thursday   15       7:30 PM        Social Meeting 
                  Turkey Shoot 
                                                  Dolphins@Bills 
 
Saturday    17    9:00-3:00 PM    Ladies Auxiliary                 
                 Holiday Extravaganza 
 
Monday    19     7:00 PM           Bears@49ers 
 
Tuesday    20     7:30 PM           Seton Assembly   
 
Thursday   22    9:00 AM         Thanksgiving Mass      
 
Monday     26     7:00 PM      Monday Night Football                                     
                    Panthers@Eagles   
              
Tuesday   27          7:15 PM        Building Corp.  
 
Thursday  29         7:00 PM        Charity Meeting 
                              7:30 PM       Officers Meeting 
                                                   Saints@Falcons 
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